
 

 

 

 

 

 

December 19, 2024 

Attention: Sean Harrigan, Planner I  

Development Review  

Planning, Real Estate and Economic Development Department 

City of Ottawa 

 

RE:  Site Plan Control Application – 135 Cardevco Road 

File No.: D07-12-22-0173 

V&R Project No. 21-103 

 

With respect to the project and site plan control application mentioned above, we would 

like to state that: 

1. The site lighting has been designed with sharp cut-off fixtures where required 

such that light spillage on adjoining properties does not exceed the maximum of 

0.5 fc.  

 

If you should require any further information or clarification, please do not hesitate to 

contact this office.  

Sincerely, 

VANDERWESTEN & RUTHERFORD ASSOCIATES INC. 

Mechanical & Electrical Consulting Engineers 

 

 

Adam Farhat, P.Eng., LEED AP 

Director, Senior Electrical Engineer  

Dec 19, 2024


